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Status Report


COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff) and for its Status Report states as follows:


1.
On April 29, 2003, the Commission opened a rulemaking case for the purpose of promulgating rules that require carriers, as a part of the federal universal service fund certification process, to establish a separate general ledger account for the booking of federal universal service funds.  On September 19, 2003, the Commission issued its Order Directing Filing that directed the Staff to file a status report regarding the status of this case.


2.
The Staff is currently working together with the telecommunications industry to draft a proposed rule that will accomplish the goals of ensuring that carriers are using federal universal service funds as required by the Telecommunications Act of 1996.  On August 7, 2003, the Staff held a conference call to discuss the proposed rulemaking.  During the call, telecommunications industry representatives voiced their concerns regarding the proposed rulemaking and offered suggestions.  On August 22, 2003, the Staff received a proposal from an interested telecommunications company that would purportedly allow the Commission to track the expenditures of federal universal service fund recipients.  The Staff discussed this proposal during a meeting with the company on October 1, 2003.


3.
The Staff and the Office of the Public Counsel are currently reviewing the proposal.  Once the Staff and the Office of the Public Counsel have completed their review, the Staff will schedule a second conference call with the telecommunications industry to present the proposal and to solicit additional feedback.  Following this conference call, the Staff believes it will be ready to present a proposed rule to the Commission.  

WHEREFORE, the Staff respectfully offers this Status Report.
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